May 1, 2018

Mr. Andy Shadrack Box 484 Kaslo, BC VOG 1M0

Via e-mail: ashadra@telus.net

Dear Mr. Shadrack:

## **Re:** Passenger Transportation Application 256-17 (Reconsideration Request)

On March 26, 2018 you asked the Board reconsider its decision on Application 256-17 based on an error in Board procedures. The Board considered your request.

The panel for the reconsideration has determined that grounds for reconsideration were not met.

Therefore, the Board will not reconsider its decision.

Attached is a copy of the Board's decision. We will post this decision on the <u>Greyhound</u> application webpage on May 2, 2018.

Yours sincerely,

Jan Broocke Director

Attachments

cc: Greyhound Canada Transportation ULC

c/o David F. Blair, Partner McCarthy Tétrault LLP

cc: Steven Haywood, A/Registrar, Passenger Transportation Branch